Superintendent’s Report

April 26th, 2021
I.      Supplemental School Year (SB 128)
As action was taken by the BOE to provide this opportunity for students who felt like they missed out academically and athletically during the course of this year due to circumstances surrounding the pandemic, it appears that we will not have anyone take advantage of this option after all.  However, students continue to have the remainder of this week to officially request and apply. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
*N/A

III. Admin Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex

Progress meeting reports attached; change order addressing unsuitable soil is on the agenda.

        VII.       Virtual Platform
Last Tuesday at the monthly Superintendent’s Webcast with the Commissioner, we were pleasantly surprised that KDE announced this far in advance that there would be no mandated virtual instruction for the fall of 2021 due to safety precautions surrounding the pandemic.  This allows us the flexibility to submit a rigorous virtual option plan with our own criteria and expectations for those students who meet the criteria and feel as if a virtual learning platform is right for them.  This could also be a way to open avenues with current homeschool students while increasing our student base and SEEK base, but also providing an avenue for current homeschool students to take advantage of enrollment and public school athletics.
        VIII.     Staffing Allocations   
As discussed in the background portion of the agenda item, due to the unknowns regarding both the virtual platform and the need for rigorous interventions in the fall of 2021, I believe it would be beneficial to stay ahead of implementation by adding an additional, section 7 position to each school by way of EERS funding for the purpose of interventions and/or virtual learning for the 2021-2022 school year.
IX.     SCES Staffing
Both agenda items surrounding SCES staffing are annual items that appears on the agenda for approval each spring.
        X.     Virtual Platform

Although not mandated for safety reasons by KDE, interest has been expressed in developing a model such as this moving forward.  Mr. Abell will be interacting with the BOE to ask and answer questions as we begin to develop criteria and standards.  Preliminary plan for elementary is due to KDE by April 30th. 
